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Ordinary Meeting 
of Coughton Parish Council



Date and time:   	Monday 10th June 2024
Place:		Coughton C of E Primary 

 Present, Cllr Carter, Cllr Lewington, Cllr Stanton, Cllr Hawthorne and three members of the public

       320/24   WELCOME & APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from the chairman Cllr Piddington due to illness Councillor Susan Juned    due to prior commitments. 
321/24 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None were received. 

322/24 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A member of the public asked about the development with the bridge being inspected. The Clerk had contacted WCC and was awaiting a date for inspection. Concerns were raised about the fencing around the school and the lack of communication with local residents and neighbouring properties. There were concerns that it may not be as sympathetic as it could be and that there was no opportunity for consultation and whether there were alternatives available. Could the fencing not be in line with the current fencing rather than fencing in the car park as well. It was agreed that the parish council would liaise with the headteacher to discuss any alternatives. 

323/24 APPROVAL OF MINUTES
To approve the minutes of the annual meeting held on 20th May 2024. Proposed by Cllr Stanton, seconded by Cllr Hawthorne.

324/24 FINANCIAL MATTERS	
EMAILED								   
i. The finance report and associated payments were proposed to be paid by Cllr Stanton     and seconded by Cllr Carter. 
ii. To consider the Grant Application from The Stan Bowley Trust for £250.00. It was felt that the request was relevant to the village as residents would use the facilities at the Queen Elizabeth hospital. Cllr Lewington pointed out that there were two other hospitals that were closer to the area. There were also concerns that at present the council was currently low on funds and spending more than it was receiving. At present there was a cost centre for grants but only for £200. It was agreed that any grants should be closer within the village, as a result the grant was refused at this time. All councillors unanimously agreed.
iii. To approve the 2023/2024 AGAR:
	           Annual Governance & Accountability Return 2023/2024	DOCUMENT 3 
	            Agree annual governance statement 2023/2024
	            Agree accounting statements 2023/2024	

Cllr Lewington highlighted that the councils expenditure was more than the income at present and would need to be reviewed carefully. 

The statements were proposed by Cllr Stanton and seconded by Cllr Hawthorne. 

In the absence of the Chair. Vice Chair Cllr Lewington signed the AGAR and annual governance statement. 

325/24 PREVIOUS ACTION POINTS
AP1 March - Clerk to check if we can claim on insurance for the replacement bin. Clerk has sent documentation to insurance company for claim. ONGOING
AP1/May Clerk to check planning from Heart of England Forestry and Cllr Lewington to go and view the area. Consultation from Heart of England Forestry sent to councillors.
AP2/May – Clerk to enquire if a further inspection by structural engineers or monitoring can take place. Clerk requested new inspections with councillor and local resident, awaiting date. ONGOING
AP3/May Clerk and Cllr Lewington to coordinate a multi-agency meeting with various agencies about the speeding on the A435 and parking in and around the school. ONGOING
AP4/May - Cllr Lewington asked that the clerk obtain the details for the regional manager for the National Trust as no contact had been received despite several attempts to arrange a meeting regarding the impact of flooding from fields owned by the trust. Details sent to Cllr Lewington - RESOLVED


 	326/24 VILLAGE REPORTS
VILLAGE REPORTS
i. Environment Group
The group was still under formation but had recently had a successful litter pick at the school. There was no rubbish at the Ford even after recent sunny days and it was believed that there was a local resident who was kindly clearing rubbish.
ii. Community Group
There had been meetings with the PCC for possible plans for a community venue at the church and a meeting was due to take place on Tuesday 11th June to finalise and discuss residents thoughts on the proposal. The Coughton Community Choir next concert will be held on the 29th 2024, raising money for Studley and Alcester First Responders with any funds raised split equally.
iii. Coughton C of E Primary School – The headteaacher was not in attendance due to other commitments.
iv. Roads and pathways -Coughton Fields Lane still not finished after drain work with road markings still not in place. Cllr Stanton has chased with highways and another job has been raised for completion with all necessary work sprayed on road. The loose drains at the bottom of Samborne Lane has been reported to Severn Trent twice and Cllr Stanton will contact them again to emphasise urgency. Retarmacking had taken place on A435 in Studley and Alcester. Cllr Stanton had queried if there were plans for this to happen in Coughton as this could ease the pressure and flood risk in Coughton. Severn Trent confirmed that the road wasn’t deemed bad enough by highways to warrant a retarmacking. 




327/24 PLANNING
Application(s) reference: 24/00656/FUL
Proposed : The erection of an agricultural barn (Retrospective)
At : Coughton Lodge Farm , Sambourne Lane, Coughton, Warwickshire B49 5HT
For : Mr Stiley
OBJECTIONS EMAILED  29/04/2024 – Has now been REFUSED.

Application(s) reference: 24/00768/VARY
Proposed : Variation of conditions 1, 2, 3, 8, 9 and 13 of planning permission
23/02812/VARY dated 17 January 2024 to increase the number of buildings
from one to two.

Previous description of development: Variation of conditions 1, 2, 10, 15 and 16 of planning
permission 21/03871/VARY dated 6 May 2022 to reduce the number of buildings
to one, amend the design and amend details including parking, sewerage and
lighting . Original description of development: Removal of condition 5 (restriction
on number of burials) of planning permission reference 16/02244/VARY
(variation of condition 5 (use of building) and 7 (opening hours)) in relation to
application 13/03305/FUL.
Original description of development (13/03305/FUL): Change of use of land from agriculture to
Natural Burial Ground, demolition of grain store and erection of new reception
building, widening of access driveway and creation of parking areas (revised
scheme to that approved under 10/01405/FUL) and retrospective consent for
the creation of 3.0 metre wide circular track route through the field set aside for
use as Natural Burial Ground
At : Alne Wood Park Natural Burial Ground , Spernal Lane, Great Alne, Warwickshire
For : The Heart of England Forest

Application(s) reference: 23/03368/FUL
Planning Inspectorate Reference Number: APP/J3720/D/24/3343232
Appeal by : Mr Adrian Dobbins
Site at : Bumblebee Barn , Coughton Lane, Coughton, Warwickshire B49 5HP
Proposal : Single storey garage
Starting date : 15 May 2024

328/24 COUNTY COUNCILLOR J. KERRIDGE 
No news from County Council. The Greenway cycle route was still in development and Cllr Kerrdige had spoken to landowners in Samborne and the  Thomas White Charity who it was believed owned most of the route. Next steps were organising meetings between WCC and SDC. Cllr Kerridge would like to form a Greenway community group to get it moving for the next 5/10years. The old railway line would most likely be the route and the greenway could be used for running, walking and cycling. A resident asked who owned the railway line and it was believed to be Thomas White Charities. Cllr Stanton queried when the speed cameras would be switched on the A435. Cllr Kerridge agreed to chase the date with highways. 




329/24 DISTRCIT COUNCILLOR S. JUNED
In her absence Cllr Juned sent the following report:
First Phase of the Community Climate Change Fund (CCCF).
In November 2023, Stratford-on-Avon's Community Climate Change Fund was established to aid initiatives from community groups, charities and Town and Parish Councils that address climate change in their communities. The first phase of successful projects have been announced. These projects range from a project from Great Alne PC to do community flood prevention work to air source heat pumps for a village hall and cycling projects. The full details of the projects can be found on the district council website. Later in the year there will another funding round.
Newsletter 
The district council has started a regular digital newsletter for residents. Details of how to sign up to the newsletter are on the district council website. 
Peer Challenge Review 
The feedback report on the LGA Peer Review on the work of the district council have been published. The results recognised that there had been a smooth transition to the new administration. An Action Plan to take forward some recommendations is to be considered at the next Cabinet meeting. 
Shared Prosperity Fund and Rural England Prosperity Fund recommendations
These grants are given to support local businesses, skills development and employment support, town centre improvements and community projects. The list of successful projects have been published with the Cabinet papers. 
Active Communities Strategy
A new active communities strategy has been developed to encourage and support sports and physical activities across the district for all ages. 
Swimming Pool Support Fund
The council was successful in an application to Sport England for £283,000 to fund solar panels on the leisure centre in Stratford to reduce carbon emissions and energy costs. Other projects to cut energy costs in other leisure centres and public buildings are under development. 
District Council’s 50th Anniversary 
It is 50 years since the District Council was formed after the Local Government Act of 1972 came into force in April 1974. This anniversary was marked at the recent Annual Council. 

330/24 REPORTS and ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS
Great Alne Parish Council were arranging a zoom meeting for local councils regarding how they are managing their flooding and how they have gained support. Cllr Stanton agreed to check diary and confirm if available to attend.

The Heart of England Forest, consultation was available to view until 23rd June 2024 regarding the woodland creation plan at Parkfield Farm. AP1 June Cllr Jim Hawthorne agreed to view on behalf of the council and complete the survey. AP2 June Clerk to invite Ros Anscombe from Heart of England Forestry to present at the next meeting.

There were due to be continued quarterly meetings by the Safer Neighbourhood Team for parish clerks on Teams – Clerk to communicate when a date is agreed.

331/24 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 15th July 2024 at 6:30pm

 	332/24 COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS and ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS
· Invite HOE Forest 
· Fencing around the school
· Speed cameras on A435

333/24 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday 15th July 2024

The meeting closed at 7:18pm

             Sarah Whittaker
Parish Clerk
coughtonclerk@gmail.com
www.coughtonparishcouncil.gov.uk
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